Hatley Parish Council
Extraordinary Meeting – 7.00 p.m. 3rd February, 2009
MINUTES

DRAFT
	1.
	Apologies – Cllr. Jenkins.

	
	

	2.
	The Meeting was convened to respond to the draft report  titled “An appraisal of the need for an agricultural dwelling at Barn Farm, East Hatley” dated January 2009, as had been requested by the Planning Authority.

	
	

	3.
	8 members of the public were in attendance.   Cllr. Astor took the Minutes in the absence of the Clerk.

	
	

	4.
	Declaration of Interest.
No financial interest was declared, but a high proportion of those present were neighbours of Barn Farm.

	
	

	5.
	The Chairman, Cllr. Keith, summarised the report, which covered four livestock enterprise: poultry, pigs, goats and horses.

	
	

	6.
	The view from the Parish Council was that the combined stocking rates, and the projected income of all four enterprises were optimistic for the area at Barn Farm, particularly given the heavy nature of the land.

	
	

	7.
	The Chairman opened up the meeting to the floor, and a question and answer session ensued, which became heated at times, with the applicant using abusive language on occasion.   Both sides of the argument about the farming enterprise carried out to date were exercised.

	
	

	8.
	The applicant pointed out that the report’s author was an independent person, over whom he had no influence or control.

A compromise solution was suggested for an alpaca herd, but it was pointed out that they were expensive to purchase.
It was also indicated that there was a further 25 acres (10 hectares) available to the Barn Farm enterprise, albeit some distance away.   It was not clear from the report that this formed part of the Barn Farm enterprise.

To the point made that all the figures in the report were budget figures, and that there were no ‘actuals’ presented, it was stated that accounts did exist for the farm.

The applicant asserted that he was living in East Hatley at the moment.

Various agencies, including the RSPCA and DEFRA,  had visited the farm responding to third party complaints about animal husbandry; all of whom had been apparently satisfied.

It was mentioned that there were houses for sale in East Hatley, relatively close to Barn Farm.

	
	

	9.
	Following the debate from the floor, the Council noted the points raised above, and the Chairman proposed to circulate a draft response accordingly, for final submission on Friday, 6th February

	
	

	10.
	There was a complaint made by a member of the public to the Council at the ‘outrageous language’ used by the applicant, which was duly noted.

	
	

	11.
	The meeting was closed at 7.55pm.
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